

http://www.sgra-isleworth.org/ mail to: admin@sgra-isleworth.org

# January 2019

## **Christmas Social**

It was good to see so many members attending the Christmas get-together at the Milford Arms on 11th December.

Unfortunately for us, if not for them, many regular attendees were away enjoying their holidays. Despite this numbers were maintained.

Invitations were issued to the neighbourhood police and local councillors. We were joined at our festivities by three councillors namely Unsa Chaudri, Ajmer and Pritam Grewal. It was obviously a lawless night in Hounslow as police had more pressing matters to attend to.

Many thanks to our hosts Stuart and Natalie for providing the venue and the excellent food and to Sandra Hunkin for organising the event.



# Community Safety

# Community Safety Public Meeting Wednesday, 6 February 2019

If you live, work in or visit the borough of Hounslow, you are invited to go along to the annual Community Safety Public Meeting, being held at the Civic Centre on Lampton Road on Wednesday, 6 February 2019 from 5.30pm.

The event is being hosted by the Community Safety Partnership and is designed to give local residents an opportunity to speak to key members of the Community Safety Partnership; the council, fire service, police and Cllr Katherine Dunne, Lead member for Communities and Workforce. Whilst Hounslow is one of the safer boroughs in London, there has been an increase in crime across the capital and safety in the community is a key priority for the partnership. Many initiatives are underway to tackle crime in Hounslow, such as the Online Watch Link that gives people real time information about crime in their area and the use of various powers to tackle anti-social behaviour.

If you have any questions or concerns about crime in the local area and would like to know what is being done about it, please go along and put your thoughts to the borough's senior officials.

Superintendent Ricky Kandohla from the West Area Basic Command Unit said:"I look forward to meeting many residents at the next public meeting for Hounslow. This is a great opportunity for the partnerships to work closely with residents and key members of the community, to discuss and address local concerns.

"There are a number of key priorities for the Met police and in order to address these; specifically, the recent increase in violent crime, it is essential that the partnership works together towards the same aim to tackle, reduce and stop further offending."

Councillor Katherine Dunne, Lead Member for Communities and Workforce at Hounslow Council said: "The Community Safety Partnership brings together senior leaders of the borough's key services to help make Hounslow a safe place to live, work and visit. At a time when violent crime is on the increase in London, public safety is of key concern for us as a council and we can assure you that we are working tirelessly with our partners to tackle the causes and consequences of crime. We want to hear from you so please come along to this event to tell us directly of any concerns or issues you may have."

There will be teas, coffees served from 5.30pm with registration and information stalls, with the meeting starting at 6pm and finger food from 7.30-8pm.

This is a FREE public event but you must register to attend.

You can register at http://bit.ly/2QzzewE



# Planning Matters as at 13th January 2019

#### **Hounslow Central**

### Applications

#### 1 The Drive

Works to Tree in a Conservation Area - Acer tree fell (5 day notice).

#### 58 The Drive (PA1)

Ground floor rear extension 6.0 metres deep, maximum height 3 metres, 3 metres high to the eaves.

#### 58 The Drive (P2)

Erection of single storey rear extension to replace existing conservatory.

#### Decisions

#### 18 The Close

Erection of a single storey side and rear extension to the house.

WITHDRAWN 13/11/2018

## Osterley & Spring Grove

## Applications

#### 4 Eversley Crescent (P1)

Erection of a two storey side, single storey rear and part first floor rear extension to the house with roof windows to the side. Conversion of roof space into habitable room.

#### 9 Spencer Road

Erection of a first floor side extension to the house.

### Decisions

### 4 Eversley Crescent (PA1)

Ground floor rear extension 6 metres deep, maximum height of 3.502 metres, 3 metres high to the eaves.

PRIOR APPROVAL IS NOT REQUIRED 17/12/2018

### 4 Eversley Crescent (PA2)

Ground floor rear extension 6 metres deep, maximum height of 3.502 metres, 3 metres high to the eaves (Scheme 2).

PRIOR APPROVAL IS NOT REQUIRED 17/12/2018

### 46 Spencer Road

Ground floor rear extension 6m deep, 3m high to the eaves with the maximum height of 3m.

PRIOR APPROVAL IS NOT REQUIRED 03/01/2019



# SGRA Membership

Still with a few months to go to the end of the SGRA year, we have seen an encouraging rise in membership in 2018/19. From a low of 131 in 2016/17 membership now stands at 148. However, this is far below the 1997/98 peak of 230. As you can see from the figures below there is plenty of scope to increase membership.

Area of Membership	Members	Potential Members
Burlington Road	10	60
Copper Beeches flats	33	33
Eversley Crescent,	18	84
Vincent Road, The		
Brooklands		
Spencer Road	8	76
Spencer Road flats	30	30
Spring Grove Road,	9	98
Spring Grove Court,		
The Close, Herbert		
Place		
The Drive	21	134
Witham Road	4	24
Worton Gardens	5	63
Worton Way	10	98
Total	148	700

Thanks to all members who responded to the recent reminder and apologies to those who received it having already paid!

Please encourage neighbours and new residents to join, our strength and influence lies in our numbers.

## SGRA Meetings

As a result of other commitments it was decided to move the Committee meetings from Tuesday to Wednesday with effect from 16th January 2019. The next meetings are:

Wednesday, 20th February

Wednesday, 20th March

Meetings are held in the Milford Arms starting at 8 pm. All members are welcome to join us to observe, contribute, raise concerns or just for a drink.

### **Data Protection**

You have received this newsletter as a member/former member of Spring Grove Residents' Association. Should you no longer wish to receive this please contact any member of the committee.